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BOOK NOW 
RAEME ALL 

RANKS 

DINNER 

2011 
Following on from the success of recent Mixed All Ranks Dinners, we 
will be holding our Mixed All Ranks Dinner again this year.   

Details are as follows: 

Location:   Brighton RSL 
Keelara St. BRIGHTON 

Date:  Saturday 15th October 2011 

Cost: $20 per head 

Time: 1830 for 1900 hrs 

Meal 3 course meal (alternate drop) 

Dress: Neat casual 

Drinks: Buy your own 

Guests: Spouses /partners welcome 

If you wish to attend please complete and return the Booking Slip (see 
back page). 

ALL RAEME SOLDIERS WELCOME  

It promises to be a great night so send in 

your acceptance ASAP.  
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Well here we are well past the half way mark of another 

year and there seems to be little we can do to slow down 

how quickly the weeks go by. 

Over the past few months there has been productive 

progress with the ongoing structure and strategy of the 

National Association, now to be known as the RAEME 

Association. The President, Ray Norman is keeping us, 

along with all state based (regional) associations up to date 

of proposals and topics to be refined and decided as the 

association matures. 

Now that there is clarity of some areas all regional 

associations have been asked to have one member 

nominated to be the local representative on the national 

committee. At our committee of management meeting 

held in August this matter was discussed and Phil Coppin 

has been nominated to hold this position for our 

association. I see the role of this position to be very much 

a communication point in the first instance and as the 

national body settles in and tasks are sorted out there will 

be a bit more involvement. Regardless of how soon that 

happens our representative will not be making decisions or 

taking actions that impact any associations business, roles, 

or rules.  As mentioned, communication will be the main 

role. 

August once again saw the annual RAEME Officers, 

SNCOs and WOs dinner held at the 16 Air Defence 

Regiment Officers Mess. As usual, this was a great night 

and probably the best attended function in regard to 

numbers for many years.  

As in previous years we were very fortunate to have our 

HOC Brig Creagh and other members of the HOC Cell 

present at the dinner. 

Brig Creagh provided the key note speech during the 

dinner and gave a very positive update on where RAEME 

is, where he sees the future and what it holds, and how 

well the RAEME trainees are progressing through their 

training, and getting into the workshops and TSTs and 

providing a true and valuable service to the Army. The 

current and future state of RAEME, while holding many 

challenges for our soldiers, is still very positive and we 

remain highly regarded within Defence. 

Brig Creagh also spoke of his passion for the National 

Association and believes that the work done over the 

previous years and the current work on the strategy 

(mentioned above) will certainly lead to an organisation 

that will provide excellent support to the state based 

associations and all members of RAEME in general. He is 

hoping that all state associations will be able to agree on 

the intent and strategy so progress can continue as 

planned. 

The dinner was also well attended by members of 7 RAR 

Workshop and this contributed to the overall numbers and 

success of the night. It has already been decided that the 

2012 dinner will be held at Edinburgh and arranged by 7 

RAR staff. This is certainly something to look forward to. 

Overall the evening was very successful and 

congratulations go to all involved for their efforts in 

arranging and coordinating the dinner.  

This years All Ranks dinner will once again be held at the 

Brighton RSL on Saturday 15
th
 Oct. we all hope that as 

many members and guests as possible can attend this 

function as it is a great get together in very relaxed 

surroundings. Full details are in this newsletter. 

The final activity for 2011 will be our AGM, followed 

immediately after by our Corps Birthday Family Function 

at Warradale Barracks. The date for this is Sunday 4
th

 

December. More details will be sent to all members closer 

to the date.  

 
Arte et Marte 
Dick Moyses – President. 
 
 

ARA RAEME Corps Birthday Activity 
 
As part of the RAEME tradition 16 AD Regt have 
challenged the members of the other RAEME units to 
participate in a Birthday Race to be held on the official 
Corps Birthday, Wednesday 1

st
 December 2011. 

Timings  from 0900 – 1545 hrs 
Location : Woodside Barracks 

The race is designed to; 

 Promote RAEME Esprit de Corps. 

 Improve tradesman skills 

 Develop teamwork 

 Develop unit morale 

 Develop tradesman support network within SA 
 
The race involves 3 events including: 

 Billycart Race 

 Tug of War 

 Good ideas competition 

It promises to be a fun day and everyone is welcome 

Association members are 
welcome to attend as spectators. 
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AEME/RAEME Association of SA 
DIARY DATES 2011 

 

 Activity/Function Date 
 

 **RAEME All Ranks Dinner (Mixed) Saturday 15th October   

 - RAEME Corps Seminar 20-21 October 

- Committee of Management Meeting Thursday 27th October 

 ** ARA RAEME Birthday Function (Woodside) Wednesday 1st December 

 ** Annual General Meeting (tentative) Sunday 4th December 

 ** RAEME Birthday Family Function Sunday 4th December 

 **   Denotes coming events detailed in this edition 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

DON’T FORGET If you hear of one of our fellow members being sick let one of the 

committee know ASAP so they can organise someone to contact them.  All of us need 

to participate. 
 

 

Membership Renewals Due Now 
 

 

Has your membership expired !!!!!!!!!!!  Check the last page of this Newsletter and if 

the date shown is 2011 or earlier contact our Membership Officer - Bob Matthew 

on 8272 7472. 

 

CHECK THE LIST NOW 
 

HART, Gerard (Gerry) 
Fitter Armourer 

Passed away July 24, 2011 

Aged 55 years 

 
 

 

 

 

VALE – Lest We Forget 
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2011 Central Region Officers, WOs and SNCOs 

Annual RAEME Corps Dinner 

The RAEME Central Region Corps Dinner was held 

on 19 Aug 2011 at Woodside Barracks Officer’s 

Mess. The night consisted of 57 current and retired 

RAEME members from ARA and ARES alike. The 

night’s focus was to bring members from within the 

region to enjoy an excellent meal with plenty of wine, 

all in the name of The Royal Corp. The evening began 

with past and present members catching up over 

drinks prior to the meal; this was definitely a success, 

so much so that the young Lieutenants had to ensure 

the bar was restocked whilst the guests entered the 

dinning room.  

The food was a highlight for many guests, and they 

commented on their surprise and delight that it was 

cooked solely by the uniformed members of 16
th
 Air 

Defence Regiment Catering Section. Jazz was the 

background choice of music by Lt Bowers, although 

many doubted his initial choice and reasoning, it made 

for the perfect atmosphere. The music was played by 

members from the SA ARMY Band, and after their 

performance they will definitely be requested again. 

The Head of Corps, BRIG David Creagh, was the 

guest of honour and spoke about the Corps – where 

we are and where we are going. This allowed 

members who have left RAEME the opportunity to 

stay within the loop and further allowed current 

members discussion topics in between glasses of red. 

Other guests included Deputy Head of Corp Land, 

LTCOL Ashurst; SO2 Corp, MAJ Al Rankin; and 

Corp RSM, WO1 Ballard – all of whom seemed to 

enjoy the evening. 

The evening concluded with some more drinks and 

conversation in a relaxed atmosphere. Personally, for 

me it was an opportunity to relax, share some stories 

with an old mate, and have the pleasure of interacting 

with some of the older RAEME association members 

– Good lads who are welcome back whenever they 

please.  

Overall the night was a great success, with members 

past and present getting together to celebrate a 

common passion, RAEME. The attendance of this 

years dinner was greater than the last, and the hope 

from all RAEME members is that this continues to 

build throughout time. The standard expected of the 

evening has been set, and 7RAR WKSPS will be 

attempting to rise to the challenge to host next years 

RAEME Central Region Corps Dinner.   

Article written by LT Joshua Halloran  16 AD Regt 

Thanks Josh, How many faces can you recognise   Ed 
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DO YOU KNOW  
JOHN (BEVIS) GARDNER? 

The Association Executive (via Bob Killoran) received 
this request from Brian McKenzie 
 
I am trying to locate anyone who served with Vietnam 
veteran BEVIS LABBETT GARDNER (Service No. 
216988 and served with RAEME 102 Fd Wksp SVN 
1968/69) who died in 1994. He was known by 
colleagues as JOHN GARDNER during his military 
service. 

Some additional details; Enlisted in Sydney on 27 June 
1966 and discharged on 26 June 1972...apparently 
actual date released was 20 July 1972. Bevis died 20 
July 1994. 

His son Ben who resides in Tasmania is keen to talk to 
anyone who served with his father. 

If you could distribute this to your networks I am sure 
young Ben would appreciate it 

Regards, 
Brian (oldfaithful@netspace.net.au) 

Brian McKenzie 

T: 03 6245 1717 
M: 0439 030 429 

Please pass the request on to any 
spanners you think may know him. 

 

 

WHAT HAVE WE LEARNED 
IN 2,066 YEARS 

 
"The budget should be balanced, the Treasury 

should be refilled, public debt should be reduced, 
the arrogance of officialdom should be tempered 
and controlled, and the assistance to foreign 
lands should be curtailed lest Rome become 
bankrupt. People must again learn to work, 
instead of living on public assistance." 
 
 - Cicero   - 55 BC 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

So, evidently nothing! 
 

 

 

 

  

mailto:oldfaithful@netspace.net.au
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2011  

ANNUAL GENERAL 

MEETING 
 

Well its that time of year again, the 2011 Annual 
General Meeting will be held on the morning of 
Sunday 4th December at Warradale Barracks 
starting at 10:00am sharp! The meeting will finish 
in time for the Birthday Function BBQ Lunch  

Details of the AGM will be confirmed in the 
Notice of AGM to be posted out shortly. 

Attending the AGM does not mean that you will 
automatically find yourself on the committee. 
Most of the current committee members have 
indicated that they are willing to stand again, but 
new committee members are always welcome  

Our President MAJ Richard Moyses has advised 
that he will be standing for president again. 

Committee meetings are held bi-monthly at 
Warradale Barracks, currently on the 3rd 
Thursday of the month at 7:30pm (the date/time 
is subject to the agreement of the Committee 
members who are elected). The meetings are of 
a relaxed, informal nature and quite enjoyable. 

Remember, the committee represents YOU and 
the AGM is your opportunity to raise anything 
you would like to see the Association do or stop 
doing, the committee welcomes new ideas and 
we are always looking for ways to do things 
better. 

President and Committee 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2011  

RAEME BIRTHDAY 

FAMILY FUNCTION 
 

The Function Committee, is organising a mixed 
all ranks family function to celebrate the RAEME 
Corps Birthday (we will be 69 years young). It will 
be held in the Warradale Area Other Ranks' 
Canteen at Warradale Barracks on the afternoon 
of Sunday 4th December. Entry to Warradale 
Barracks is via the Main Gate on Oaklands 
Road. 

The function will commence after the AEME / 
RAEME Association AGM and a BBQ Lunch will 
be available from 12:30pm. Cost will be $7:50 
per head for adults (children 12 years and under 
are FREE). Refreshments will be available from 
the Bar at mess prices. The 2011 Central Region 
"RAEME Soldier of the Year" Awards (sponsored 
by our Association) will be presented at this 
function. It is intended that the function will 
conclude at 4:00pm. 

This activity is for all serving and ex-serving 
RAEME members, their family and friends. 
Please let any non Association RAEME 
personnel you know it is on and tell them we look 
forward to seeing them. It is a great opportunity 
to renew old acquaintances and reminisce over a 
drink or two. 
 
An Invitation is attached to this Newsletter. 
Please return the "tear off" slip to our 
secretary Don Harvy or ring him before 
Sunday 27th November so he can advise the 
Function Committee how many to cater for. 
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AEME/RAEME ASSOC of 

SA 

 "SOLDIERS OF THE 

YEAR" CENTRAL REGION 
 

Each year the AEME/RAEME Association 
presents awards to the most outstanding ARA 
and GRes soldiers in Central Region. The 2011 
Awards to the best ARA and GRes "Soldier of 
the Year" will be presented at the 2011 RAEME 
Corps Birthday Family Function on Sunday 
4th December. 
 

The award is open to all RAEME personnel in 
Central Region up to and including the rank of 
Corporal. Supervisors in all units are responsible 
for nominating eligible members they think 
worthy. Nominees will be assessed on both trade 
skills and soldier skills. All nominations are 
reviewed by a selection panel that will consist of 
Association President and executive committee, 
COLCOMD and as required:  

 ARA - Senior ARA Representative and 
the Senior ASM, or  

 GRes - OC and ASM 107 Fd Wkps Coy, 
9CSSB. 

 

Nominations are forwarded through the President 
MAJ Richard Moyses – Officer Career 
Management,  APA- Adelaide. 
 

Each winner will receive a personalised Trophy 
and his or her name will be inscribed on the 
“Perpetual Plaque” for each category, which is 
hung in the Orderly Room at the winner's place 
of work. 
 

Good luck to all serving RAEME Soldiers - Ed. 

 

COMPLETED or FINISHED???? 

No English dictionary has been able to explain the 

difference between the two words COMPLETE and 

FINISHED, in a way that's easy to understand. 

Some people say there is no difference between 

COMPLETE & FINISHED.  

I beg to differ because there is.  

When you marry the right woman, you are 

"COMPLETE".  

And when you marry the wrong one, you are 

"FINISHED"!  

And when the right one catches you with the wrong 

one, you are ... "COMPLETELY FINISHED" !!! 

 

RAEME  

Craftsman Port 

2011 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Commemorating the 25th ANNIVERSARY 

(1986 – 2011) 

of the presentation of the 

RAEME 

PRICE PHILIPBANNER 
 

This year’s RAEME Craftsman Port is a delicious 
White Port from the well renowned Stanton and 
Killeen winery, found in the highly respected 
Rutherglen wine region of Victoria. 
This Port is ideal for collectors and the delicious 
white port is ready to drink. 
 
A quantity of the 2011 RAEME Craftsman Port 
has been ordered by Bob Killoran so contact him 
if you are interested in purchasing a bottle (or 2). 
Great value at $20 per bottle  

 



 Page 9 

 

ARE YOU 

ONLINE YET? 
(For the computer literate or those who 

have friends who are) 
 

Craftsman Magazine now available Online! 

Did you know you can now receive your copy of 

“Craftsman” magazine on line. Members are 

encouraged to view the online 2010 version of the 

magazine via the web address below, or via the 

link that is located on the Intranet Corps Website. 

The link has also been provided to each of the 

Regional RAEME Associations so the link should 

also appear on the WWW corps websites in the 

near future. The 2011 edition will be out shortly 

and will be available on this website. 

If you currently receive a printed version of the 

Craftsman Magazine and you would be equally 

happy to receive an electronic version instead, 

please contact the editor and elect to receive the 

electronic version. If you also provide your email 

address you will be advised via email each time a 

new edition is published and provided with a link 

to view the online publication. 

Please be aware that the future of the Craftsman 

Magazine is coming under increasing pressure 

due to the escalating costs of production and 

distribution. This innovative process should 

alleviate some of those pressures and reduce 

publishing and distribution costs and will go a 

long way towards securing the future of this long 

standing RAEME Corps tradition. Greater use of 

electronic publication and distribution over 

printed copy and post is increasingly being 

viewed as a more environmentally responsible 

medium. 

The editor and Head of Corps (HOC) team would 

welcome any feedback on this proposal. 

HOC team advises that at this point of time there 

is no intention to cease the printed publication. 

We are just seeking to give readers a choice in 

how they receive and view the Corps Magazine. 

 
http://walshmedia.realviewtechnologies.com/?xm

l=Craftsman&iid=41943  

 

 

 

 

ARMY Newspaper. Don’t forget the Army 

Newspapaer can also be accessed via the 

following link: 

 

http://digital.realviewtechnologies.com/default.as

px?xml=defencenews_army.xml   

 

DVA Wellbeing Toolkit. Many of you will have 

received advice recently about a DVA initiative 

designed to improve veterans and retired 

members well being. Please have a look at the 

following website for this and other DVA details: 

http://www.dva.gov.au/health_and_wellbeing/vh

w/Pages/index.aspx  

 

Defence Alumni Network (DAN). Have a look 

at this new website especially if you are trying to 

find someone with whom you served: 

http://www.dan.gov.au/  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

AUSTEST ELECT 
Licensed Electrician 

 

 Domestic Electrical Work  
and Repairs 

 Appliance Safety Testing 

 Tagging and Repairs 

 RCD Testing 
 

DISCOUNTS AVAILABLE ON 

PRESENTATION OF THIS 

ADVERTISEMENT 
 

Phone George on 0438 264 475 for a  
 

 

 

PO Box 40  

CAMPBELLTOWN  SA  5074 
 

www.austestelect.com.au 

 

http://walshmedia.realviewtechnologies.com/?xml=Craftsman&iid=41943
http://walshmedia.realviewtechnologies.com/?xml=Craftsman&iid=41943
http://digital.realviewtechnologies.com/default.aspx?xml=defencenews_army.xml
http://digital.realviewtechnologies.com/default.aspx?xml=defencenews_army.xml
http://www.dva.gov.au/health_and_wellbeing/vhw/Pages/index.aspx
http://www.dva.gov.au/health_and_wellbeing/vhw/Pages/index.aspx
http://www.dan.gov.au/
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Private 

and 

Insurance 

DAVIES 
CRASH REPAIRS 

 

Barry Davies 
Proprietor 

 
 
 
 

8374 0703 
 

21 Dunorlan Road 
Edwardstown 

Contact 
 

Craig Williams 
Managing Director 
27 Church Place 
PORT ADELAIDE SA 5015 
Ph: 08 8447 1044 
Fx: 08 8447 6564 
 

craig@jandhwilliams.com 
 

www.jandhwilliams.com 

 

 

 

Quality Certified 
AU868-QC 
ISO 9001:2000 

 

Member of the 
Defence Teaming 

Centre 

             CAPABILITIES 

 Laser Cutting 

 Turret Punching 

 Folding 

 Dust & Fume 

Control 

 Fabrication 

J&H Williams Holdings Pty 
Ltd 
Established 1946 
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Defence Reserve Association National Conference 
Keswick Barracks   -   20 Aug 2011 

As advised at our AGM and through this Newsletter your association has, along with a number of other corps and unit 
associations, become an associate member of Defence Reserve Association of South Australia (DRASA). This gives 
our association and its members a forum to voice their thoughts and issues (where relevant) to the senior members of 
the Australian Defence Force. 

Adelaide was the location of the Defence Reserves Association 2011 National Conference which was held on 
Saturday 20 August at Keswick Barracks and the theme of the conference was: ADF Reserves Capability Where to 
now? 

Holding the conference in Adelaide was considered by our local DRASA committee as a once off opportunity to show 
the national committee how well things are done in SA.  Surprise! Surprise! They thought it all went off so well they 
plan to hold it in Adelaide again next year. 

While the Association was originally established to represent the defence reserves, because of the quality of its 
membership (includes a number of senior ranking ex regular defence force and reserve officers and civilians) its views 
are widely respected and listened to. Because of this the conference attracts a number of parliamentarians and senior 
defence force speakers and other guests who present the latest proposals and possible future ideas for consideration 
by the committee. 

Some recent major outcomes for DRA are their objections to the force/unit reductions proposed in the Army Future 
Force project. This project has been shelved and it was noted by MAJGEN Caligari during his speech to have been an 
"ill-conceived" idea. They are now reviewing the probable outcomes of Project BEERSHEBA.  

The 2011 Conference was addressed by a panel of distinguished speakers: 

 International keynote speaker: RADM Jennifer Bennet Chief Reserves and Cadets (Canada) who discussed 
the Canadian Reserves 

 Senator David Feeney Parliamentary Secretary to the Minister of Defence who presented the Government's 
position - Senator Feeney was extremely generous in his perspective of the Reserves and appears to be 
committed to maintaining the Reserve Forces. 

 Stuart Robert - Shadow Minister for Defence who presented the Oppositions position 

 MAJGEN Paul Brereton, Head CRESD, along with his staff, presented Situation Reports  

o CDRE Richard Phillips - DG Res Navy  

o BRIG Iain Spence - DG Res Army 

o AIRCDRE Terry Delahunty - DG Res Air Force 

o AIRCDRE Hugh Bartholomeusz - Defence Health Services 

 MAJGEN John Caligari - Head  Modernisation & Strategic Plans, described Project Beersheba - the Army 
Force modernisation Review 

 Mr. Jerome Reid - Director Reserve Planning Stream, SRP, described Project Suakin  

 MAJGEN Greg Garde reviewed the current situation of Employer Support and Protection 

 CAPT Joe Lukaitis RANR, presented a paper entitled: "The Navy Reserve Today - Overview and Challenges" 

 CDRE Richard Phillips - DG Res Navy, discussed The Navy Reserve in the future Navy   

 MAJGEN Paul Irving presented a paper entitled: "The Army Reserve - its Potential"  

In the evening a formal Dinner was conducted at which the guest speaker was Chief of Air Force AIRMSHL Geoff 
Brown. The meal was subsidised by Transfield Services and the wines were donated by Shingleback Wines (of 
McLaren Vale). 

For more information see the DRA website  http://www.dra.org.au  
 

Information generously provided by MAJ Ranger, Secretary DRASA 

 
Well done to all involved  Ed 

 

http://www.dra.org.au/
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Letter to GOD 
There was a man who worked for the Post Office whose 

job was to process all the mail that had illegible 

addresses.  

One day, a letter came addressed in a shaky handwriting 

to God with no actual address. He thought he should open 

it to see what it was about.  

The letter read:  

Dear God,  

I am an 83 year old widow, living on a very small 

pension  

Yesterday someone stole my purse. It had $100 in it, 

which was all the money I had until my next pension 

payment.  

Next Sunday is Christmas, and I had invited two of my 

friends over for dinner.  

Without that money, I have nothing to buy food with, 

have no family to turn to, and you are my only hope.  

Can you please help me?  

Sincerely, Edna  

The postal worker was touched.. He showed the letter to 

all the other workers. Each one dug into his or her wallet 

and came up with a few dollars. 

By the time he made the rounds, he had collected $96, 

which they put into an envelope and sent off to the 

woman.  

The rest of the day, all the workers felt a warm glow 

thinking of Edna and the dinner she would be able to 

share with her friends.  

Christmas came and went.  

A few days later, another letter came from the same old 

lady to God.  

All the workers gathered around while the letter was 

opened.  

It read:  

Dear God,  

How can I ever thank you enough for what you did for 

me?  

Because of your gift of love, I was able to fix a glorious 

dinner for my friends. We had a very nice day and I told 

my friends of your wonderful gift.  

By the way, there was $4 missing.  

I think it might have been those mongrels at the post 

office.  

Sincerely, Edna 

  

We are Tool 
Specialists- 

That’s all we 
do!! 

   Email: sales@saalltools.com.au 

We are a South Australian owned private family 
company that buys in LARGE quantities and we 
ALWAYS pass these savings onto YOU! We pride 
ourselves on knowing how to talk with confidence to 
trade and business people. 

HAMPSTEAD GARDENS: 

259-261 North East Road 
Phone: (08) 8266 0999 

                      FAX: 8369 0323 

 

Welland: 

75 Grange Road 
Phone: (08) 8424 3311 

     Fax: 8424 3399 

   SA ALLTOOLS 
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MEMBERSHIP 

Subs are due on 1 July in the year your membership 
is current until. If the date on your membership card 
(and the list below) shows 2011, then you subs are 
now due  

Subs are still $5 for one year or any multiple thereof 
eg $20 for four years. 

All subs are to be forwarded to the Membership 
Member CPL Bob Matthew (40 Ashbourne Ave 
KINGSWOOD SA 5062).  Please include details of 
your date of birth as we need it to apply the “over 75 
year rule”.  

Remember not to send cash through the post as we 
have cases of this going missing with Australia Post. 

According to the records, the following persons are 
financial members of the Association: 

 
Honorary Life Members 
 
Mike Culley, Dutchy Holland, Eddy Kaminski, Bob Killoran, 
Grant Kuchel, George Robinson,  David Turner  
 
Current Members 
 
Wally Ade (2015), Milton Ahrens (2013), Frank Aldous (Over 
75), Jeff Allen (2008), Heath Arblaster (2013),Graham Arthy 
(2011), Peter Badcock (2010), Matthew Barrington (2010), 
Joe Barton (Over 75), Richard Beare (2009), Gavin Bellis 
(2010), Paul Berk (2012), Wayne Birch (2009), Philip Birkett 
(2012), John Black (2014), Helmut Bohn (2013),James 
Boulton (2009), David Brand (2015), Shane Buckley (2012), 
Roger Burzacott (2013),Robert Butler (2012), Nicholas 
Cashman (2012), Robert Castle (2012), Dave Cawthorne 
(2009),Ian Chambers (2012), Craig Chatterton (2008), 
Marcellin Chee (2010), John Clark (2012), Trevor Clerke 
(2015),Geoff Coat (2018), Brian Cogan (2014), Don Collins 
(2012), George Cooke (2016),Phillip Coppin (2011), John 
Corkran (2013), Ian Coulter (Over 75), Peter Cox (2015), 
Ron Coxon OAM (2011),  George Craig (2014),  Bob Davis 
(2021), Gavin D’Cruz (2008), Roy Dotter (2012),Marek 
Dubovinsky (2012), Chris Duffield (2011), Nick Ebbs (2014), 
Len Edwards (2008), Mick Ellis (2014), Bluey Etheridge 
(2011), Kym Everett (2013), Andew Ferguson (2011), Ken 
Field (2010), Jim Fisher (2013), Brian Flavel (2014), Jan 
Gancarz (2013), Charlie Gauci (2015), Bob Gell (2014), Nick 
Gogilis (2013), Steve Gough (2010), Steve Gould (2011), 
Bob Gourley (2008), Tony Gow (2012), Steven Grigg (2008), 
Robert Hansford (2012), Jock Hart (2012), Don Harvy 
(2015),Anthony Harriden (2012), Arthur Hasse (2013), Norm 
Hay (2012), Greg Hay (2015), Colin Haynes (2014), Jim 
Hendrickx (2008), Tony Hinton (2015), Brian Holmes (2015), 
Darryl Horner (2010), John Howard (2011), Gary Howell 
(2013), Rodney Hussey (2013), Christopher Jackson (2011), 
Graham Janz (2011), Juris Jaudzems (2014),Ian Jeisan 
(2015), Jeff Johns (2011), Lindsay Johnson (2013), Ben 
Jones (2010), Eric Kelly (2014), Bob King (Over 75), Geoff 
Kohler (2015), Hans Larsen (2008), Alf Lee (2014), Lou 
Leeuwrik (2011), Greg Lowe (2013), Chris Macintosh 
(2036), Steve Maher (2008), Alan Marks (2011), Trevor 
Martin (2011), Bob Matthew (2013), Bob Mathews (2011), 
Reg Mc Coll (2010), Alan McGregor (2008),  Fred 
McInerney (2015), Philip McKelliff (2012), Pete McKenzie 
(2011), Buzz Meakes (2020),Jake Meaney (2011),Gary 

Meinhardt (2011), Terry Monten (2011), Ian Moody 
(2014), Ron Moran (2011), Don Morgan OAM (2014), 
Richard Moyses (2014), Barry Naulty (2013), Ian Nicholls 
(2017), Gary Nicolescu (2020), Sam Nowak (2011), Jim 
Nurse (2010), Troy Oakes (2013), Dave O’Brien 
(2013),Peter Oliver (2014), Alex Oschmanns (2013), John 
Owen (2014), Frank Owen OAM (2013), Dick Pailthorpe 
(2011), Doug Pammenter (2012), Nick Papanikolaou 
(2020), Geoff Parker (2013), Trevor Parrott (2012), Roger 
Parsons (2014) David Pearce (2011), Lionel Penley 
(2015), Rex Perry (2011), Stuart Phillis (2010), John 
Raftery (2014), Chris Rajasingham (2013), Hank Ramm 
(2016), Mick Reeve (2013), Pete Reynolds (2015), Greg 
Robinson (2014), Bill Roch (2011), Greg Rosser (2011), 
Dennis Rowlands (2028), Ray Ryan (2017), Perry 
Sangster (2014), Brian Sayers (2009), Barra Schmidke 
(2013), Jack Separovic (2012), Glendon Shaw (2011), 
Dave Shelly (2009), Harold Shipp (Over 75), Bob Silcock 
(2011), Craig Smith (2008), Chris Smith (2010), Victor 
Sobotnik (2011), Walter Soroka (2014), Max Sparrow 
(2012), Debbie Spicer (2009), Ian Starick (2014), Murray 
Stock (2012), Penny Stone (2009), Donald Sutherland 
(2013), James Szpunar (2012) , Ian Taylor (2011), Paul 
Teague (2010), Howard Terry (2012), Noel Thomas 
(2011), Jim Thomas (2010), Robert Thompson (2012) , 
Dick Tischer (2017), Ken Treloar (2014), Donald 
Tremethick (2013), Graham Tweeddale (2013), Keith 
Tyler (2012), Damien Van De Velde (2016), Mark Van 
Oostveen (2020),P Walker (2011), Mark Warde (2009), 
Eugene Wasilenia (2010), Bruce Watson (2015),   Marcus 
Wauchope (2010), Bruce Waye (2010), Alan Webb 
(2010), Paul Weir (2011), Graham West OAM 
(2014),Richard Whippy (2012), Brett Wilkeson (2013), 
Craig Williams (2008), Warren Williams (2012), Alan 
Wilson (2008), John Wilson (2015), Betty Winstanley 
(2012), Pat Wright (2012), Brian Yelds (2017), John 
Zander (2012), Pete Zander (2017) 
 
Associate Members 
 
Edna Brown (2007), Marg Culley (2012), Pam Gaskin 
(2011), Anne-Michelle Howell (2015), Christine Kuchel 
(2017), Joan Lorraine (2010), Judy Turner (2012) 
 
 
 

CHANGE OF ADDRESS 
 

Please inform the Secretary, CPL Bob Matthew, 
or a member of the Committee of Management of 
any change of postal address or email address. 
Please note the changes in the Committee – 
including contact details changes. 
 
 
Disclaimer 
The thoughts and opinions expressed in the articles in this 
Newsletter are those held by the individual writers and 
contributors, and are not necessarily those of the President, 
the committee, the Association members, or the Editor. The 
spelling of names, groups and places are as given to the 
editor and the editor apologizes if they are in any way 
incorrect. 
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AEME/RAEME Association of SA  

ALL RANKS DINNER 2011 
 

Following on from the success of recent 

Mixed All Ranks Dinners, the AEME/RAEME 

Association will be holding a Mixed All Ranks 

Dinner again this year.  It will be a great 

opportunity to mix with current and past 

RAEME members. 

 

ALL WELCOME 
 

Details are as follows: 

Location:   Brighton RSL  

Address: Keelara St. Brighton 

(Behind Civic Centre 20-24 Jetty Rd) 

Cost: $20 per head  

for a DELICIOUS 3 Course Meal 

(Alternate Drop) 

Date:  Saturday 15th  October 2011 Dress: Neat casual 

Time: 1830 for 1900 hrs Drinks:  Buy your own 

Meal Vegetarian Meal Available   Guests:  Spouses /partners welcome 

If you wish to attend please complete and return the Booking Slip below. 

It promises to be a great night so put it in your diary and book ASAP. 

..............................................................................................................................................................
...... 

I wish to / am unable to attend   (circle choice)  Please advise if you have any special dietary 

requirements. 

Name  ................................................ Partner   ...................................................... 

Contact Telephone Number   ...................................................... 

Attached is my Cheque/Money order for $.................. 

RSVP by 11th October 2010 

Replies to Don Harvy   10 Oliver Street,    REYNELLA   SA  5161 or (08) 70074470 

 
Special Requirements 

...................................................................................................................................................

... 

...................................................................................................................................................

... 

...................................................................................................................................................

... 

 


